
 

 

This is my Son, Fr. Peter Blayney - Parish Priest 
Sr. Helen Cunningham OP 

Pastoral Associate 

Parish Office: 32 Calliope Street 
                        Guildford  NSW  2161 
Parish Office Telephone: 9632.2672 
Email: 
admin@guildfordcatholicchurch.org.au 
Website: 
www.guildfordcatholicchurch.org.au 
Manning Foundation: 0497 973 311 

Est. 1933 

Parish Office Hours: 

Monday-Thursday: 8:30am to 3:00pm 

Friday: 8:30am to 2:00pm 

Closed daily: 12:30pm to 1:00pm 

16 & 17 October 2021 

29th Sunday in Ordinary Time — Year B 

WEEKLY TIMETABLE 

  

 Sunday Masses: 
 Saturday Vigil:  5:30pm 

 Sunday:  8:00am & 10:00am 

  

 Weekday Masses: 
 Wednesday:  9:15am 

 Thursday:  9:15am 

 Friday:  9:15am 

  

 Confessions: 
 By appointment only. 
 Please call the Parish Office on phone: 
 9632.2672 

Baptisms: Please contact the          
Parish Office by telephone to       
arrange a Baptism. Baptisms are 
held every 2nd and 4th Sunday of 
the month at 11:15am, or during 
any Sunday Mass, to be negotiated 
with the Parish Priest. Baptism 
preparation will be explained when 
you contact the Parish Office. 
Booklets need to be obtained 
from the Parish Office prior to 
the preparation. 

St. Patrick’s Primary School 
Principal: Mr. Steven Jones 

Phone: 8728.7300 
Email: 

stpatsguildford@parra.catholic.edu.au 
Website: 

www.stpatsguildford.catholic.edu.au 

To Live, Love and Act 
Like Jesus 

 

 

Mass IntentionsMass IntentionsMass IntentionsMass Intentions 

 

 

 

Recently Deceased: 
Florita Balmes, Rudolf Fredrich, Gerard      
Byrne, Gerry Pinto, Alfred Wheeler, Nicholas 
Shaw, Aldo Emer, James Saad, Dorothy 
Smith 

 

 

Anniversaries: 
 

Ron Cartwright, Luerice Gilbert, Robert 
Dunn, Margaret Wonson, Graeme Mansour 
 

 

Deceased: 
 

Brett Weldon, Mary Jane Axiak, Holy Souls 
in Purgatory 

 

 

PARISH PRAYER 

 
 

Loving God we thank you for being with us     
always. Open our hearts to hear your voice. 
 
Help us, Lord, to make this Parish a place of 
mercy and hope, where all feel welcomed, 
loved, respected, forgiven and encouraged. 
 
In your love and wisdom, help and guide all 
of us to be good ambassadors for Christ, 
both in service to others and in proclaiming 
the Gospel. 
 
Send your Holy Spirit among us Lord so that 
we may be filled with your grace and peace 
as we go about our lives in this world. 
 
We pray in the name of Jesus. 
 
Amen 



 

 

1ST READING: ISAIAH 53:10-11 

A reading from the prophet Isaiah 

 

The Lord has been pleased to crush his servant with 
suffering. 
If he offers his life in atonement, 
he shall see his heirs, he shall have a long life 

and through him what the Lord wishes will be done. 
His soul's anguish over 
he shall see the light and be content. 
By his sufferings shall my servant justify many, 
taking their faults on himself. 
 

The word of the Lord 

Thanks be to God 

 

 

RESPONSORIAL PSALM: PS 32:4-5, 18-20, 22 

 

Response: Lord, let your mercy be on us, 
  as we place our trust in you. 
 

The word of the Lord is faithful 
and all his works to be trusted. 
The Lord loves justice and right 
and fills the earth with his love. R. 
 

The Lord looks on those who revere him, 
on those who hope in his love, 
to rescue their souls from death, 
to keep them alive in famine. R. 
 

Our soul is waiting for the Lord. 
The Lord is our help and our shield. 
May your love be upon us, O Lord, 
as we place all our hope in you. R. 
 

 

2ND READING: HEBREWS 4:14-16 

A reading from the letter to the Hebrews 

 

Since in Jesus, the Son of God, we have the supreme 
high priest who has gone through to the highest        
heaven, we must never let go of the faith that we have 
professed. For it is not as if we had a high priest who 
was incapable of feeling our weaknesses with us; but 
we have one who has been tempted in every way that 
we are, though he is without sin. Let us be confident, 
then, in approaching the throne of grace, that we shall 
have mercy from him and find grace when we are in 
need of help. 
 

The word of the Lord 

Thanks be to God 

 

 

GOSPEL ACCLAMATION: MARK 10:45 

 

Alleluia, alleluia! 
The Son of Man came to serve 

and to give his life as a ransom for all. 
Alleluia! 
 

 

LITURGY OF THE WORD 

29TH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME — YEAR B 

Published with permission under licence agreement from Liturgia 

THE GOSPEL: MARK 10:35-45 

A reading from the holy Gospel according to Mark 

 

James and John, the sons of Zebedee, approached 
Jesus. 'Master,' they said to him 'we want you to do 
us a favour.' He said to them, 'What is it you want me 
to do for you?' They said to him, 'Allow us to sit one at 
your right hand and the other at your left in your glory.' 
'You do not know what you are asking' Jesus said to 
them. 'Can you drink the cup that I must drink, or be 
baptised with the baptism with which I must be       
baptised?' They replied, 'We can.' Jesus said to them, 
'The cup that I must drink you shall drink, and with the 
baptism with which I must be baptised you shall be 
baptised, but as for seats at my right hand or my left, 
these are not mine to grant; they belong to those to 
whom they have been allotted.' 
When the other ten heard this they began to feel      
indignant with James and John, so Jesus called them 
to him and said to them, 'You know that among the 
pagans their so-called rulers lord it over them, and 
their great men make their authority felt. This is not to 
happen among you. No; anyone who wants to         
become great among you must be your servant, and 
anyone who wants to be first among you must be 
slave to all. For the Son of Man himself did not come 
to be served but to serve, and to give his life as a      
ransom for many.' 
 

The Gospel of the Lord 

Praise to you, Lord Jesus Christ 

The Son of Man came not to be 
served but to serve, and to give 
his life as a ransom for many. 

How do I serve others? 



 

 

DIOCESAN NOTICESDIOCESAN NOTICESDIOCESAN NOTICESDIOCESAN NOTICES 

 

DIOCESE OF PARRAMATTA COVID-19 UPDATE: 
Due to stay-at-home orders from the NSW             
Government, all church buildings, adoration chapels 
and other buildings used for prayer and religious       
services are closed. Public Masses have ceased. 
Many parishes around the Diocese are celebrating 
Masses online. For more information, please visit the 
Diocesan website www.parracatholic.org/covid19. 
 

DIOCESE OF PARRAMATTA TRIBUNAL IS OPEN: 
The Tribunal of the Catholic Church in the Diocese of 
Parramatta remains open and committed to assisting 
anyone with enquiries regarding marriage               
annulments. Interviews are being conducted via      
telephone and Zoom in response to COVID-19. 
Please contact the Tribunal office on 8838.3480 or 
email tribunal@parracatholic.org. 
 

POSITION VACANT: 
Human Resources Partner – Catholic Diocese of        
Parramatta Services Limited, Diocese of Parramatta 

More details at:  parracatholic.org/employment 
 

OFFICE FOR WORSHIP RESOURCES             
AVAILABLE: The Office for Worship has a range of 
resources available for purchase for individuals and 
parishes. Resources such as parent material for a 
child’s baptism and a collation of prayers can be        
purchased from the Office for Worship by contacting 
8838.3457. 
 

BIBLICAL-THEOLOGICAL ESSAYS ON THE         
PANDEMIC: Seeing how distressed his               
parishioners were at being locked out of their 
church, Fr. Joseph (Joe) Lam, Parish Priest of       
St. Finbar’s Parish in Glenbrook has written a book 
of reflections to help them cope and even find      
goodness that might come from the pandemic. He’s 
also donating the proceeds of the book, I Will 
Cause My Spirit To Enter You And You Shall Live: 
Biblical Theological Essays on the Pandemic to the 
Diocese of Parramatta’s Clergy Support        
Foundation. For over 15 years, Fr. Joe has       
lectured theology in Germany, Italy, Belgium, Africa, 
the US and Australia. He has authored six               
monographs and over 60 peer-reviewed articles in 
German, English, Italian and Spanish. Costs 
$AUD9.99 plus postage. It can be purchased       
directly from Fr. Joe. To order a copy, email 
Fr .Joe at: joseph.lam@parracatholic.org. 

DIOCESAN NOTICESDIOCESAN NOTICESDIOCESAN NOTICESDIOCESAN NOTICES 

 

OFFICE FOR SAFEGUARDING OFFERING ONLINE 
TRAINING TO KEEP OUR PARISHES SAFE: The 
Office for Safeguarding is providing an opportunity for 
all of us to develop our awareness and skills in        
ensuring our parishes are safe and welcoming places 
for all. The team are currently offering accompanied 
online training courses throughout October and         
November. If you are interested or have any            
questions about the Safeguarding Training,              
please email our Safeguarding Office on                  
safeguardingtraining@parracatholic.org or 
maria.kervin@parracatholic.org. 
 

YOUNG PEOPLE OF THE DIOCESE – WE ARE 
WITH YOU: “I am with you always” Matthew 28:20. 
The Diocese has launched a new website in response 
to the mental health crisis impacting our young       
people. The website parracatholic.org/withyou        
contains links and information about services that can 
help young people whose wellbeing is suffering. 
Please share widely with young people and their     
families. 
 

UPDATE — SOCIAL JUSTICE COVID-19 FOOD AND 
TOILETRIES DRIVE: During lockdown, Jesuit        
Refugee Service (JRS) and House of Welcome (HoW) 
cannot receive physical food and toiletry donations. 
However, many refugee families are still relying on 
their foodbanks for the provision of food vouchers.         
In this difficult time, please support JRS and HoW with 
a cash donation if you can. Find more information         
at parracatholic.org/diocesanfooddrive or call JRS on 
9356.3888 or HoW on 9727.9290. 
 

SUPPORT MASS FOR YOU AT HOME: Many people 
who are isolated, in prison, in hospital or don’t have 
internet rely on Mass for You at Home. The Catholic 
Mass is broadcast free-to-air each Sunday morning on 
Channel 10 and WIN at 6:00am. Find some familiar 
faces from the Diocese of Parramatta celebrating Mass 
over the coming weeks. Find out more at 
www.massforyou.com.au. 
 

AID TO THE CHURCH IN NEED: A message from 
Aid to the Church in Need Australia: One Million 
Children Praying the Rosary: ACN invites you to 
join the prayer campaign ‘One Million Children      
Praying the Rosary’ for unity and peace in the world 
on 18 October. Be part of this prayer campaign and 
join many others! Register and learn more at 
www.aidtochurch.org/one-million-children. 



 

 

DIOCESAN AND COMMUNITY NOTICESDIOCESAN AND COMMUNITY NOTICESDIOCESAN AND COMMUNITY NOTICESDIOCESAN AND COMMUNITY NOTICES    

AID TO THE CHURCH IN NEED: A message from 
Aid to the Church in Need Australia: As we          
approach the month of Holy Souls, consider arranging 
Masses for your deceased loved ones and for the Holy 
Souls in Purgatory. For over fifty years, ACN has 
passed on the Mass offerings of the Catholic people, to 
poor priests, who have no other means of material 
support. In return, these priests offer Masses for the 
intentions of the donor. Each year, over 400,000 
priests, ten per cent of the world’s priests, are           
supported by 1.5 million Mass offerings. One hundred 
percent of every Mass offering is sent directly to the 
priest in need. To arrange your Masses visit: 
www.aidtochurch.org/Masses. 
 

AID TO THE CHURCH IN NEED: A message from 
Aid to the Church in Need Australia: That Catholic 
Shop is an exciting development of ACN Australia. It is 
a go-to shop for Catholic gifts and devotional items. 
From Sacramental gifts, statues, books, rosaries, 
Christmas items and more, there is something for     
everyone. The purchases you make at TCS go to      
support the work of Aid to the Church in Need to keep 
the faith alive in those places where it is most at        
risk. To browse our full range visit 
www.thatcatholicshop.com. 
 

PALMS AUSTRALIA: All professions and trades are 
called to assist this mission. Get Ready to Fly! Since 
1961 Palms Australia has quietly prepared and        
supported humble Catholics like you for mission. It’s 
our response as church to calls from Australian and 
overseas communities to help bring opportunity to the 
poor. Sharing your skills with local co-workers helps 
them to develop their essential community               
organisations. Improving their self-reliance aids         
sustainable poverty reduction and removes             
dependence on foreign aid and influence. Your             
relationships within the local community will transform 
your heart and soul. Visit palms.org.au; email:  
palms@palms.org.au or call Christine  9560.5333. 
 

‘THE WELL’ OFFERS SPIRITUAL NOURISHMENT 
DURING LOCKDOWN: Need some inspiration and 
spiritual encouragement during lockdown? Why not 
check out The Well? The Diocese’s ‘on demand’ 
streaming site has a tonne of video and prayer         
resources for you to explore and engage with during 
this difficult time. Re-watch our recent podcast with 
Bishop Richard Umbers about the Catholic             
perspective on the COVID-19 vaccine. Check it out on 
www.thewell.org.au. 
 

GET VACCINATED FOR THE COMMON GOOD: 
Vaccination against COVID-19 is a morally good 
thing, providing protection for the person vaccinated 
and the wider community. Some COVID-19 vaccines 
are associated with ethically questionable production 
and research practices, but Pope Francis and the            
Australian Bishops have advised that it is morally          
permissible to receive any vaccine made available. 
More information is available at: 
https://www.catholic.org.au/coronavirus 

 

CATHOLIC MISSION: Catholic Mission is seeking 
applications for a Donor Relations Officer role.      
Full-time or Part- Time, the role is based in North        
Sydney in NSW and incorporates supporting Catholic 
Dioceses in NSW & ACT. This is an exceptional     
opportunity to join the international mission agency of 
the Catholic Church in Australia, which supports       
children, communities and church leaders both in         
Australia and overseas. For more information,         
please visit: https://www.catholicmission.org.au/jobs-

at-catholic-mission. 
 

SIGN THE PETITION TO WELCOME 20,000        
REFUGEES FLEEING AFGHANISTAN: In a sign of 
unity, major Australian church denominations and 
Christian organisations have come together to urge 
the Prime Minister to provide a special intake of an 
additional 20,000 refugees fleeing Afghanistan and 
support the ongoing wellbeing of all Afghan refugees 
and their families. For more information and to sign 
the petition go to www.unitedforafghanistan.com/?
partner=dioceseparramatta. 

A CARING FOR THE EARTH RETREAT 

 

There is a whole lot more to Laudato Si’ and renewing the oikos of God than Climate Change and fossil fuel emissions. 
Yet, this present demand has led people to assume that if we make a few personal and technical changes, we can all 
get back to the good life. This emphasis on climate justice, although important, is too narrow. We are not hearing clearly, 
the cry of the Earth and the cry of the poor. 
We need to listen, now, more than ever, to the quiet voice of the Holy Spirit directing the necessary changes we need to 
make, in the way we regard Creation. Therefore, you are invited to join: 
 

“Quantum Spirit in Creation” 

at the Guntawang Environmental Bush Retreat in Oakdale, NSW, to follow the ecological approach, called for by Pope 
Francis, to transform our way of living in the world. 
  

Time:  7:00pm Friday,2 9 October to 

2:00pm Sunday, 31 October, 2021. 
45 Sheeheys Creek Road, Oakdale 2570 

In the Lands of the Burragorang people of the Gundungarra Nation. 
Cost:  $95.00 

www.guntawang.org.au 

Applications/Information:  antiphon1@outlook.com 


